
JAC confirms in its meeting with al-Hakeem, its remaining under the command
of the current leadership of al-Mihrab Martyr

On Tuesday 20th of March 2012, the Jihad And Construction movement JAC, Declared its explicit

position in their survival under the command of al-Mihrab Martyr Foundation, confirming that it

still an integral part of this blessed Foundation, and they will keep work under the leadership

of Sayeed Amar al-Hakeem, as they were working under the leadership of al-Mihrab Martyr Sayeed

Mohammad Baqir al-Hakeem, and Sayeed Abdul-Aziz al-Hakeem.

This event took place in a press conference for the JAC members after their meeting with al-

Hakeem, the head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq in his office, Baghdad.

Hassan al-Sary, the Secretary General of JAC, stressed that Jihad and Construction members will

still work along with the (Citizen) bloc in the parliament and local governments in the

provinces and will commit the the leadership of al-Hakeem

The text of JAC speech

In the name of Allah, the most Beneficent, the most Merciful

After the exchange of condolence on the occasion of the martyrdom of a group of Iraqi people

today because of the latest bombings that have occurred today, we have discussed the

relationships with the current leadership of a al-Mihrab Martyr, during the Shura Islamic JAC

 with His Eminence Sayeed al-Hakeem, as we declared to be an integral and important part of al-

Mihrab Martyr stream with his eminence as we were with the tolerance of al-Mihrab martyr

Mohammad Baqir al-Hakeem and as we were with Abdul-Aziz al-Hakeem.

Yes, we will still with the citizen bloc, whether in the Parliament or in the provinces

councils


